Teaching and Learning Project

Minutes

February 21, 2006
Present: Ginny Buttermore, Kiran Kamath, Richard Livingston, Cindy McGrath, Gil Rodriguez, Humberto Sale, Myra Snell, Nancy Ybarra

Guests: Ken Alexander (on behalf of Curriculum Committee), Dan Henry (on behalf of President’s Council), Erich Holtmann (on behalf of Academic Senate), Sandi Schmidt (on behalf of classified staff on SGC)
Approval of Agenda and Minutes of November 15, 2005  
Approved.
Announcements

The following were invited to this retreat but were not able to attend: representatives from the Distance Ed. Committee, faculty representatives from SGC
Next steps in the college’s assessment efforts 
Background and goal of today’s retreat: This fall LMC will begin its accreditation self-study. In the self-study members of the college community will have the opportunity to evaluate the assessment efforts of the Teaching and Learning Project and determine if the current approach to assessment is the direction in which the college should continue. If there is support for the TLP’s initiatives, there will need to be a vision of how the college will move beyond the pilot phase and more fully institutionalize current assessment efforts. The goal of this retreat is to create this vision and to identify implementation issues that will need to be addressed. 
Toward this end, we will build on the preliminary conversation summarized in 11/15/05 minutes of the TLP, see the “program review and the TLP” section of these minutes. Due to the college-wide implications of this conversation, we have invited those in a wide range of leadership positions to participate.
Opening clarification: “Assessing our approach to assessment”: The retreat began with a discussion of the purpose of the self-study. The accreditation site visit is FA 08 (not SP 08 as indicated on the TLP timeline!). The self-study will take place SP 07-FA 07 (not starting in FA 06 as indicated on the TLP timeline!). Myra and Nancy have been operating under the premise (or delusion!) that the accreditation self-study would provide the college with a mechanism for evaluating the TLP’s approach to assessment. This idea originated in the original Academic Senate Assessment Task Force that envisioned the staff development/ institutional portfolio approach to assessment as a pilot that would be assessed then institutionalized or dumped at the self-study. Hence when the Academic Senate asked how the TLP is assessing its own work, Nancy and Myra told them that the work of the TLP would be assessed during the self-study. Dan emphasized that the self-study is meant as a reporting tool, not as a mechanism for evaluating the effectiveness of college processes. The accreditation standards require “institutional dialogue” about assessment and through this dialogue the evaluation takes place. We need to continue to build venues for this dialogue, perhaps another college assembly. We are already “on the road” with TLP updates to Academic Senate, Classified Senate, and SGC.

Premise of ideas discussed today: The goal of assessment is to improve teaching and learning. So assessment is most effective when controlled and conducted by those closest to the means for implementing plans for improving teaching and learning. 
Summary of the conversation at the retreat: 

To move the locus of control closer to those who have the greatest ability to affect improvements in learning, we discussed a series of drafts that would empower the GE, DE, Occ. Ed, Student Services and eventually the Library and Learning Support Services Committees to identify, design, conduct, and respond to assessment projects in their respective areas. Each draft suggested changes to the charge and membership of these committees. We went through each of the drafts and no major objections were noted. We decided to forward these drafts to the respective committees for feedback. Then the drafts will need to be discussed in Academic Senate, Curriculum Committee, and SGC. Since SGC has the power to form committees and formulate their charge, the TLP will eventually need to formally recommend these changes to the SGC.
The following general comments were made: 

· The “empowered” committee approach to assessment fails to address some skills and abilities that are not part of the “institution-level” learning outcomes, e.g. graduation requirements established by the Board, civic literacy, quantitative literacy, etc.

· Accreditation requires assessment of learning at the end of the certificate/degree. Does this plan meet that requirement? If not, who is responsible for assessment of certificate/degree? 

· We need to work on vocabulary. Do we have “institution-level” or “mega-program-level” learning outcomes?
· Do the “institution-level” SLO’s align with the college mission, goals, and strategic initiatives?

Part of our discussion of moving the locus of responsibility for assessment involved a discussion of release time for leadership. Currently, the college allocates 0.5 for TLP leadership. We discussed the possibility of providing release time for leadership at the committee level. Currently, the DE Committee is allocated release time that is tied to assessment and staff development responsibilities. Second to DE, we have done the most assessment and staff development work in GE, so we discussed the possibility of devoting 0.25 to GE leadership and reducing TLP coordination to 0.25 in Fall 2007. At that point, we would need to go back through the FPM process to see if the college is willing to allocate additional release time to coordinate and conduct assessment efforts in Occ. Ed and the other areas.
Part of our discussion focused on reporting relationships. The five committees would request funding from the TLP for assessment projects in their area. These committees would also report on the progress or obstacles encountered when conducting assessment work. The TLP would “assess the campus’ assessment efforts” and report to 

· the SGC on progress toward relevant master plan goals and strategic initiatives
· the Curriculum Committee on issues related to the establishment and measurement of program-level SLOs

· the Academic Senate on issues relevant to institutional planning.

Next steps:

1. Get feedback from the five committees on suggestions for changes to charge and membership.

2. Get feedback from SGC, Academic Senate, and Curriculum Committee

